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NOTICE OF COASTAL DEVELOPMENT PERMIT WAIVER – DE MINIMIS 
 
DATE: February 27, 2009   PERMIT NO: E-09-002-W 
 
TO:  Coastal Commission and Interested Parties 
 
SUBJECT: Waiver of Coastal Development Permit Requirements 
 
Based on the plans and information submitted by the applicant for the development described 
below, the Executive Director of the Coastal Commission hereby waives the requirements for a 
coastal development permit (“CDP”), pursuant to Section 30624.7 of the California Coastal Act. 
 
Applicant: City of Santa Cruz Water Department 
 
Project Location: In the Pacific Ocean, offshore of the City of Santa Cruz, Santa Cruz County. 
 
Background: The City of Santa Cruz Water Department and the City of Soquel Water District 
are conducting studies to determine potential locations for components of a desalination facility 
being planned by the two entities.  The work described herein involves conducting various 
geotechnical tests and surveys to identify seafloor conditions in two areas offshore of Santa Cruz 
and determine the condition of an abandoned outfall pipe in one of the areas. 
 
Project Description: The proposed work includes the following: 
 
• Offshore Alluvial Basin Survey: The City plans to investigate a site offshore to determine its 

suitability for a possible subsurface intake for the City’s planned desalination facility.  This 
survey would include several profiling transects using low-energy acoustic and seismic 
reflection methods, and would occur in an approximately 6,000 square-foot area about 3,000 
feet offshore of the Santa Cruz Pier. 

 
• Abandoned Outfall Location and Characterization Survey: The City plans to evaluate 

conditions of an existing outfall that was abandoned in 1998 and to investigate seafloor 
conditions under and near the outfall.  This survey would be similar to the survey described 
above, and would include diver inspection of the outfall.  The outfall is located offshore 
between Terrace Point and Point Santa Cruz, and the survey would occur in waters out to 
about 2,500 feet from shore. 

 
• Confirmatory Sampling: To help confirm whether the two areas described above are suitable 

for intake structures, the City would take sediment samples to “ground truth” the seismic 
survey data.  This work would use vibracore sampling to take core samples of from seven to 
30 feet deep within the two areas 
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